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The Committee Chair, Ambassador María Zavala, Permanent Representative of Peru to the OAS, called the meeting to order and submitted document the order of business, document CP/CAAP-3026/09 rev.3, for consideration. The order of business was approved without comment by the delegations and without any changes.
1. Subprogram 22I “Unprogrammed Conferences and Meetings” of the 2009 program-budget  (CP/CAAP-2995/09 rev. 4)

The Chair reminded the delegates that, through resolution AG/RES. 2202 (XXXVI-O/06), Meetings of the Organization of American States Funding Criteria and Budgetary Guidelines, the General Assembly adopted funding criteria and guidelines for the use of budgetary resources allocated under Subprogram 22I (previously subprogram 21C) of the program-budget of the Organization to defray the cost of services for unprogrammed meetings. 

With regard to the consideration of this matter, the Chair noted that at the regular meeting of the Permanent Council on September 16, the financing of the Second Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Security Public in the Americas (MISPA II), to be held in Santo Domingo, Dominican Republic, on November 4 and 5, 2009, was referred to the CAAP for consideration and the corresponding resource allocation. Pursuant to the guidelines established in resolution CP/RES. 872 (1459/04) “Update of Costs of Conferences and Meetings Funded by the OAS,” the amount for that meeting is up to US$36,683. 

The delegation of Colombia expressed its support for the financing of the meeting, but made a comment on applications for approval of funding for meetings and the availability of resources in the subprogram for future meetings. The delegation suggested that the authorities and directors concerned should be informed that funding cannot continue to be sought under this subprogram. The delegate said that meetings needed to be scheduled so that they could be considered under the 2011 program-budget. The Delegation of Mexico endorsed the comments made by the delegation of Colombia. 

There being no further comments, the CAAP approved the funding of up to US$36,683 for the Second Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas that will be held in Santo Domingo, Dominican Republic.

2. Consideration of the items of the special session of the General Assembly, convened through resolution CP/RES. 946 (1682/09)

The Chair reminded the delegations that at the regular meeting of the Permanent Council on August 5, 2009, the Secretary General had submitted the proposed program-budget of the Organization for  2010 and that at said meeting the Permanent Council decided to refer the proposed program-budget to the CAAP for consideration, in accordance with Article 19.b of the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council, under which the CAAP is mandated “to examine the proposed program-budget that the General Secretariat transmits to it in consultation with the Permanent Council for the purposes indicated in Article 112.c of the Charter, and to submit to the Council such observations as it may deem pertinent.” 

As well, the Chair reminded the delegations that the CAAP meeting held on August 11 had decided to establish two working groups for consideration of the proposed program-budget for 2010 – the Working Group to Review the Proposed Program-Budget 2010, chaired by Ambassador John Beale, Permanent Representative of Barbados and Vice Chair of CAAP; and the Working Group to Prepare the Draft Resolution on the Program-Budget 2010, chaired by Ambassador Virgilio Alcántara, Permanent Representative the Dominican Republic and Vice President of the CAAP. 

In this context, the CAAP received the respective reports on the work undertaken by the two working groups. The Report of the Working Group to Revise the Proposed Program-Budget for 2010, presented by Ambassador John Beale, Permanent Representative of Barbados, was circulated as document CAAP/GT/PP2010-19/0, while the Report of the Working Group to Prepare the Draft Resolution on the Program Budget 2010, presented by Ambassador Virgilio Alcántara, Dominican Republic's Permanent Representative, was circulated as document CAAP/GT/PRPP-8/09.

The delegations of Mexico, Nicaragua, and Saint Lucia expressed appreciation for, and commended, the work done by Ambassador Alcántara, Ambassador Beale, and Counselor Pierre Giroux during the negotiation process for the program-budget for 2010, and made particular note of the efforts to come up with agreements to meet the expectations of all delegations, taking into consideration the international financial situation. 

The CAAP took note of the final reports presented as well as the comments by member states. 

Consideration of the proposed program-budget of the Organization for 2010 and the related draft resolution continued. The Chair indicated that the revised program-budget, which included amendments that were discussed in the Working Group, was circulated as CAAP/GT/PP2010-20/09. The Chair also said that the draft resolution on the 2010 program-budget, agreed on at the Working Group meeting of September 23, 2009 and entitled “Program Budget of the Organization's Regular Fund for 2010, Quota Allocation and Contributions to FEMCIDI 2010,” was circulated as document CAAP/GT/PRPP-4/09 rev.3 corr.1.

The chair noted that the footnote on the Inter-American Court of Human Rights should read as follows:
The Secretary General may raise the 2010 Appropriation for the Court of Human Rights by as much as $55,000 during the execution of the Program-Budget. This would bring the total appropriation level corresponding to the Court to $1,919.5 by the end of FY 2010.


Concerning the footnote on the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development, the Chair offered the floor to the Department of Legal Services to read a footnote that would be included in the draft resolution. The footnote reads as follows:
The powers of the Secretary-General under the Charter of the OAS and in the General Standards to Govern the Operations of the OAS General Secretariat notwithstanding, the names of the departments of the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development shall be as stated in the corresponding Revision 3 of Executive Order 08-01 on the organizational structure of the General Secretariat. 

As stipulated in Article 12.d of the General Standards it is the responsibility of the Secretary General "to redistribute the functions of existing dependencies, incorporating some into others or dividing or subdividing them, whenever necessary for the greater efficiency of the services and better execution of the programs, provided that no increase in the expenditures budgeted for those services or programs is involved.” 


The Chair suggested that, having heard the final reports of the working group chairs and given that the Working Group to Prepare the Draft Resolution on the Program-Budget for 2010 had adopted the draft resolution on September 23, the CAAP should approve the  program-budget for 2010 as envisaged in document CAAP/GT/PP2010-20/09 and should also approve, for presentation to the Permanent Council, the draft resolution “Program-Budget of the Regular Fund of the Organization for 2010, Quota Assessment and Contributions to FEMCIDI for 2010” (CAAP/GT/PRPP-4/09 rev.3 corr.1) with the amendment to the footnote on the Inter-American Court of Human Rights and a new footnote on the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development, as presented during the meeting. 

There being no comments from the delegations, the CAAP approved the Program-Budget of the Organization for 2010 along with its corresponding draft resolution with the amendment to the footnote on the Inter-American Court of Human Rights and 4the new footnote on the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development. 

3. Other business
The delegation of Mexico took the floor to thank the Chair for her leadership in the 2010 program-budget negotiation process, noting in particular that it had not been an easy process, given the time that was available for its study and review. 

Ambassador Frank Almaguer, Secretary for Administration and Finance, on behalf of the General Secretariat, endorsed the expressions of appreciation to the Chair and Vice Chairs of the CAAP. He explained that a draft budget is a document that is constantly adjusted to the realities of the moment, and stressed that the quarterly reports showed the adjustments and changes in the Organization’s operating budget. Ambassador Almaguer said that this would continue even more carefully in the coming months given the special challenges for 2011.
Ambassador Almaguer noted that all the Secretaries or their equivalent who attended meetings of the Working Groups of the CAAP spoke about the challenges they faced and difficulties that lie ahead in light of the limited resources available. Ambassador Almaguer made special mention of the Office of the Assistant Secretary General, saying it would be reviewed continuously, especially if the challenges were to continue, such as occurred in recent weeks with the Permanent Council meeting frequently. He said that the Secretary General and the Assistant Secretary General would continue working closely together, and that if adjustments are needed during this period they will be made and the CAAP would be advised in due course.
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